Thursday, January 8, 2004


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, January 8, 2004 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Kevin Wright -Chair

Don Irvine 

Liz Sciortino

Don Thorp

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 2 residents

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

WEEKS AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

David and Charlene Weeks, 4181 Clover Street, Honeoye Falls, came before the Board for an area variance at said property, bearing tax account no. 203.04-1-13, consisting of 4.3 acres, which is located in an RA-5 zone, to construct an addition to the pre-existing, non-conforming home.  The proposed setback for the attached garage is 38 feet 5 ¾ inches.  The current front setback is 34 feet 11 inches.  The proposed front stoop is 27 feet 5 inches.  The current setback is 26 feet 5 inches).

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 7:31 p.m.

Mr. Wright waived the reading of the public notice and stated that the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign is in the file.

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had a chance to see the Weeks’ property.  All the Board members have seen the property.

Mr. Wright asked the Weeks to give a summary of what they are proposing.  

Mr. Weeks stated that they bought the house 5 years ago and would like to do some remodeling.  Mr. Weeks stated that they would like to add a garage and that is why they need a variance.  Mr. Weeks stated that the proposed garage would be on the south side of the house.  Mr. Weeks stated that the new porch would have a greater setback than the existing porch.

Mr. Wright asked what the closest point to the right-of-way would be.  Mr. Weeks stated that the closest point is the northeast corner.  Mr. Weeks pointed to that area on the map.  Mr. Weeks reviewed the map.  Mr. Weeks stated that the existing sunroom would be removed.   Mr. Wright asked if the entrance to the garage would be on the south side.  Mr. Weeks stated yes.  The Board discussed the map.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Weeks if the circular driveway would be eliminated.  Mr. Weeks stated yes.  Mr. Weeks stated that the driveway entrance would be at the barn.  Discussion followed regarding the driveway.  Mr. Thorp stated that Mr. Voorhees would see that all requirements are met regarding the driveway.

Mr. Wright asked if the exterior of the house would change.  Ms. Weeks stated yes and showed a rendering of the proposed changes. Mr. Weeks stated that they are changing the direction of the roofline. Mr. Weeks stated that the porch roof would drop down so that it is more of a conventional porch.  Ms. Weeks stated that this is a necessity because the house is in major disrepair and the roof is about to cave in.

Mr. Irvine stated that the garage doesn’t meet set back requirements and questioned if the porch meets set back requirements.  Ms. Weeks stated that the porch is existing.  Mr. Weeks stated that there is a 4 ft. section of porch that would be added.  Mr. Weeks showed on the map where the existing porch is and what he would be adding.  Mr. Wright stated that there is no change in set back for the porch.  Ms. Weeks stated that they are going to pour a new porch and asked if that would be a problem.  Mr. Thorp stated that if Mr. Voorhees says it is not a problem then it is fine.  Mr. Wright stated, to Mr. and Mrs. Weeks, that this is a preexisting, non-conforming house but that the addition would have to comply with the current requirements if the variance were not granted.  Mr. Wright stated that it would be hard to comply in this case because the garage would have to be detached and behind the house.  Mr. Irvine asked for clarification on what is existing.  Mr. Weeks showed on the map what is exists.

Mr. Wright asked if this benefit could be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. and Ms. Weeks stated no.

Mr. Wright asked the Weeks if they believe that this variance request would create an undesirable change in the neighborhood character or to near by properties.  Ms. Weeks stated no.

Mr. Wright asked the Weeks if in their opinion is this request substantial.  Mr. and Ms. Weeks stated no.

Mr. Wright asked if the request would have adverse physical or environment effects. Mr. and Ms. Weeks stated no.

Mr. Wright asked if the alleged difficulty is self-created.  Ms. Weeks stated no.

Mr. Wright asked for comments from the audience.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had any further comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright closed the public hearing at 7:48 p.m.

MINUTES

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Irvine, to approve the minutes, as amended, of the December 11, 2003 meeting.

ADOPTED

Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye

DISCUSSION

The Board discussed the Weeks’ application.  Ms. Sciortino stated that she would write the Weeks’ determination.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to close the meeting at 8:06 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye

Julie Gianforti, Meetings Recorder
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